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) 
) 
) 
) 
) 

 
ORDER CLOSING RECORD AND 
CONFIRMING FILING DATE FOR 
BRIEFS AND PROPOSED 
ORDERS  
 

BY THE PRESIDING COMMISSIONER: On September 9, 2019, the Commission 
held a hearing in the above-captioned docket. At the conclusion of the hearing, the Presiding 
Commissioner granted the Public Staff's request that the evidentiary record be held open until 
the Public Staff completed its review of data request responses submitted by Duke Energy 
Progress, LLC (DEP), to the Public Staff. In addition, the Presiding Commissioner directed 
that briefs and proposed orders are due to be filed within thirty (30) days of the availability of 
the transcript. 

On September 27, 2019, the transcript was filed in the docket. 

On October 7, 2019, the Public Staff filed a letter stating that it has completed its 
review of DEP's data request responses, and that it found no material differences between 
the program costs as filed by DEP and the program costs reflected in the supporting 
documentation examined by the Public Staff. In addition, the Public Staff stated that its 
recommended demand-side management and energy efficiency program billing factors 
remain as set forth in the Supplemental Testimony and Exhibits filed on September 5, 2019, 
by DEP witnesses Carolyn T. Miller and Robert P. Evans.  

 
 Based upon the foregoing and the record, the Presiding Commissioner finds good 
cause to close the evidentiary record in this docket, and to confirm that briefs and 
proposed orders are due to be filed by the parties on or before Monday, October 28, 2019. 
 
 IT IS, THEREFORE, SO ORDERED.  
 

ISSUED BY ORDER OF THE COMMISSION.  
 

This the 8th day of October, 2019.  
 

NORTH CAROLINA UTILITIES COMMISSION 

 
Kimberley A. Campbell, Chief Clerk  


